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WEST SWAMP MENNONITE CHURCH  
Worship Service 

June 18, 2023 10:30 A.M. 

Preludes “O God, Our Help in Ages Past” ~ arr. William Craft 

“Leaning on the Everlasting Arms” ~ arr. C. Tornquist 
“God Will Make a Way” ~ Don Moen 
 

We Gather   
Opening Song In heavenly love abiding  

Welcome & Prayer  
   

Songs of Praise All hail the power of Jesus’ name 
How firm a foundation 

How can I keep from singing 

#106, v. 1, 3, 4 
#567 

   

Scripture Matthew 9:35-38  

   

Offering “Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise”~ John Carter 

   

We Hear God’s Word   
Scripture Genesis 18:1-15  

   
Message Nothing is too hard for God Pastor Michael 

   
We Respond   
Song  Oceans  
   
Sharing & Prayer   
   
Sending Song ‘Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus #340 

Benediction   
   
Postlude “God Will Take Care of You”  

                               ~ arr. Robert W. Thygerson 

   

   

Song What gift can we bring #385 
   

This Sunday 
Worship Leader: Deb Stevenback 
Greeter: Nancy & Don Jacobs 
Pianist: Joan Hallman 
Musicians: Brenda Landt, Lynne Rush 
Videographer:  Mark Kemmerer 
Visual Technicians: Marsha High, Emily Rush 
Sound Technicians: Glenn High, Rod Rush, Tim Scheetz  

West Swamp Mennonite Church  
2501 Allentown Road, Quakertown, PA 18951 
215-536-7468  
E-Mail:  westswamp1@verizon.net  Website:  www.westswamp.org  
 
Pastor:  Michael Howes  
 717-419-4228, howes.michael@gmail.com 
    
Commissions & Deacons: 
 Ministry Team, Randy Rush  Mission, Glenn High  
 Community, Nancy Jacobs  Stewardship, vacant  
 Discipleship (DISCO), Katie Mood  Worship, Joan Hallman  
   
Church Secretary: Lynne Rush  Treasurer: Pat Bevan  

Sunday School Classes for Spring Quarter 
 The Bible Project continues to meet in Room 104 and via Zoom at 8:45 am. 
We are studying Revelation (finally!). Contact Lynne Rush if you would like to 
join this class. 
  

   



Mennonite Mission Network requests prayer for Robin Gin-

gerich, who has served in administra�ve and academic ca-

paci�es at LCC Interna�onal University in Lithuania since 

2001. Pray for her as she builds rela�onships with students, 

faculty and staff from around the world.  

 

Con�nue to pray for those in our congrega�on 

who are experiencing illness and ongoing  

medical treatment. 

Welcome to West Swamp Mennonite Church 
June 18, 2023 

Reflecting God in our living, loving & serving 

Calendar 

 

June 20, 8 am Kno&ng & Quil+ng 

June 21, 6:30 pm Hot Dog Social 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 ~ What’s Happening at West Swamp ~ 

 

You are invited a1er the service to a special +me of fellowship in 

celebra+ons of fathers & father figures. Men, don’t forget to pick 

up your to-go gi1. 

Thanks to the cemetery commi8ee, Elaine Propst, the Steward-

ship Commi8ee and the Ministry Team for working together to 

update the cemetery rules and regula+ons. There were several 

ques+ons a1er the mee+ng and we want to clarify the answers.  

1. If you already have a reserved plot there is NOTHING you 

need to do. There is NO further cost for  the plot.  

2. If you are an Ac+ve Member of the church you are en+tled to 

a free plot in the cemetery. This is in effect un+l 

12/31/2023. Beginning 1/1/2024 Ac+ve Members will be 

charged $500 and Non-Members $1500 to reserve a plot  

Please note that each plot can include: One casket OR one casket 

and one crema+on urn OR 2 crema+on urns.  

     Any other ques+ons please contact John Gwilliam, Jeff Rice or 

Ma8 Mood.  

Hot Dog Social, June 21: Save the date for a fun evening of roast-

ed hot dogs, an array of salads and picnic fixings, ice cream, out-

door ac+vi+es and, of course, good fellowship. Please bring a 

side dish if you can. Invite friends and family! 

Two comforters are on display in the fellowship hall and are 

available to purchase with a dona+on to help buy ba&ng for the 

Comforter Project. A minimum dona+on of $58 is recommended 

(that’s one roll of ba&ng). Contact the church secretary if inter-

ested. 

 

 ~ What’s Happening in the Community ~ 

 

All Mosaic congrega+ons are invited to pray for Mosaic congre-

ga+ons in Florida, as they con+nue to provide spiritual encour-

agement, prac+cal care, and support to immigrant members and 

their communi+es.   

A Friends of Camp Summer Dinner will be held at Camp Men-O-

Lan, Thursday, June 22 from 5 to 7 pm. Join them for a delicious 

meal, +me of fellowship, and an introduc+on to this year’s Sum-

mer Staff. Friends and supporters of Camp are all welcome; if 

you’ve been a camper, guest, former staff member, or are a do-

nor, this event is for you! Cost is adults ages 12+/$15, children 

ages 7-11/$10. RSVP to Kim at 215-679-5144 x320 or 

email kim@menolan.org by noon Monday, June 19.  

Are you gi1ed in hospitality, administra+on and supervisory 

skills? Does gree+ng and welcoming new people energize you? 

Consider joining the Spruce Lake Ministries leadership team at 

their Pinebrook loca+on. For details and to apply, go 

to pinebrook.org/about/employment, or to learn more, contact 

the HR Office at 800-806-5501 x 332.  

Church Office Hours 

Pastor Michael: Monday-Thursday, 9-4. 

Lynne: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 8:30-1:30. 


